“MARK” my words

The September GM was one of hardest I have yet to
run, as the subject of drinking liability had to be
reported on, with the beer tasting on the agenda as
well! I would like to say I did not plan it that way, it
just happened that the issue was

Committee will have its first meeting on October 10.

In the Membership area, a call night is in the works for
October 3 and 4. Your help in supporting our drive
for new members would be a great help. A direct mail
campaign is also planned following the Haunted

resolved by the committee and
findings were reported to the
board, as well as the members.
As noted, we do have a
responsibility to others, and
must be mindful of that. Jim
Hebert reported on Camp
Lincoln Hill, and I would like
to thank him for all the work he
has done, along with his
committee, and wish him huck
on the Camp Lincoln Hill Trust
board. Also, I have attended
the first Massachusetts Jaycees
Headquarters Trust investment
meeting. This committee is
looking into how the state
money is invested. I believe my

HAUNTED MANSION
OCTOBER 13-30

House.

In the Individual Development
Area, volleyball will be starting
this week. Due to a conflict,
the time has been changed to
8:30 P.M. at the Ahem school.
Paul O’Sullivan is looking into
a day trip to New York City to
see the Rocketts, as well as a
visit to a Haunted Restaurant.
John Dillon is looking mto
starting a new project this
spring, called the From Under
Regatta. Believe it or not, its
time for a chairperson to come
forward and schedule the
Progressive Dinner!

attending these meetings will
provide valuable information on what the state is doing
for us, which I will continue to keep you apprised of.

In the Ways and Means area, the Haunted House is
looking very good with all rooms having started
construction. Again, I ask all of you to come out and
support the Haunted House, which is the chapters
biggest money making project of the year. Also, the
Haunted House Executive Committee has held its first
meeting. We have gone over the ground rules for all
concerned as well as approving the budget as
presented by Beth Finch, chairperson of the project.
The breakup party this year will be chaired by the
Catalanos. Bill Maddestra is chairing the Christmas

In the Community Development area we are looking
for chairs for the following: SR

CAROLING ON THE COMMON
FRUIT BASKETS
SANTA ON THE COMMON
NATIVITY SCENE SET UP AND REMOVAL

This is a very busy time of the year for the Jaycees. 1
urge everyone to come out and support any or all of
these projects. This is how you become involved and
activated. Believe it or not, it is possible to work hard
and have fun at the same time! You will also get a
good feeling from helping the community or someone
init
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

SHARE (DEB MULLEN)
A chairperson is needed to replace Deb. She has done this program for a
long time and if you would like to take over this important program please
let me know.

J.C. FUN RUN (BOB HICKEY)
Bob will be giving a final report on the race.

BASKETBALL CLINIC (GREG LOOMIS)
! Greg is getting a good amount of kids on Monday and Wedensday nights.

This shouid be finished by the G.M.

SOFTBALL FOR CYSTIC FIBROSIS (CARL BERTOLINO)
There was a good turnout for this event, everyone seemed to have a good time.

Cari will be giving a final report at the G.M.

RODMAN RIDE FOR KIDS (CHICO)
It was a great day for a bike ride, nice and cool. There were over six hundred (600)

riders who collected a total of 806.50.
The football raffle was won by Sandy Cookson of Foxboro.

THE COMMON UPGRADE (KEN WILLIS)
Ken will be giving an update on the happenings at the G.M.

SAND FOR SENIORS (STEVE KRUG)
Steve will be getting things ready for pickup and delivery of the dand buckets soon.

ELDERS DAY (DOUG LESCHAK)
Doug will be trying to get a committee together, so lets all try to give, h|m as much of

our help as we can,

PROJECTS COMING UP THAT WILL NEED CHAIRPERSONSHIPS
1. SANTA ON THE COMMON
2. SANTA ON THE PHONE
3. FRUIT BASKETS

CAROLLING ON THE COMMON

FOXBORO
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OOPS...(from the editor)
corrections to September Wise Fox

PROJECT OF THE MONTH...
John O’Neill

CABLE AD

JAYCEE OF THE MONTH...
[YNN bUTLER

ADDITIONS

VOLLEYBALL CLINIC- Learn new skills and refine those old ones. The first Monday of
the month (11/6, 12/4 and 1/8), 8:30-9:30 p.m. will be set aside for the volleyball clinic.
There is no cost for the clinic. Individuals who participate in the clinic may stay for open
vollevball until approximately 10:30 p.m. at no cost.

Community Spelling Bee - Curhy Hickey - Show vour community spirit and participate
in the "Community Spelling Bee". The event, hosted by The Foxboro Public Schools,
hopes 10 raise money for the "Common Link". a newspaper dedicated to helping improve
communications between the school department and the community. There is no fee
required to enter a team. The grand prize is a dayv at Foxboro Stadium which will include
4 rickers 10 a Parriots Game along with food and supplies for a great tailgate party. The
Javcees would like to organize a four member team to compete in an exciting evening of
matching wits. If more than four Javcees are interested, a Spelling Bee will take place at
the next GM, October 11, to select a team. Interested individuals should contact Cathv
Hickeyv, 543-4046, before October 11.

Wanted: A SHARING Person...

Chairperson needed to oversee the smooth operation of SHARE. Responsibilities
include recruiting and delegarting individuals to work one Saturday per month for
two hours distributing food. reserving rental truck. handling moneyv and banking,
collecting volunteer hours. set-up and clean up, news releases, food ordering and
pick-up. Their are 2-3 dependable volunteers currentlv working this program that
are willing to stav involved. They have offered to train and assist anyone interested
in 1aking over the Chairperson responsibilities. Interested individuals should
contact Chico. Cathv Hickey or Deb Mullen.

b | |F0)@0R0|
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Soudors Community Conor

Clifford R. Curry
411 South Street
Foxborough, MA 02035
(508) 543-5491

August 22, 1985

Mr. Tom Sawran
84 Central Street
Foxborough, MA 02035

Dear Tom,

| wanted to take this opportunity to especially thank you for the terrific tabies you
and the other Jaycees built. These tables will replace the old, broken ones we
have now and the South Foxboro Community Center thanks you for your hard
work.

The Jaycees continue to be a strong supporter of the South Foxboro Community
Center and we are very fortunate to have you part of our organization. Thank you
again for your hard work.

Sincerely,

(, E’L& Wn' W

Clifford R. Curry
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MASSACHUSETTS

Lowell and the Merrimack Valley
America’s industrial revoiution began in the

Junior champer mteanational
Merrimach Valiey, and Lowell's colorful past as @
malor textile center comes alive through trolley

and barge rides and tours of its restored milis

1:30 P.M. Executive Board Meeting < South of Lowell are the towns of Lexington and
Concord. where the “ghot heard "round the

warld™ signaled the start of the Revolutionary War

2:00P.M.  General Membership Meeting
4:00 P.M. Hospitality

Meet and goclalize -

. A Great Time to

‘ - y - |
" assachusetre Yageees QUARTERLY BOARDS November 17,18, & 19,1995 ..

FOXBORO
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NDIVIDUAL DEVELOPMENT

°

~ Fall is a Ball!! |

Anvone imtesested in
chainng these or amy 3 Z
othcrpft:jactpl(;:em" . Chairmen Needed Hats off to .

| com;:camo ........ . Bob Hic.key
s PR Volyban s, |
John Dillon i i ¢

Self Defense  Progressive Dinner Coﬁ?;fee .

. awesome job... .

SKI HayRide? .
Well done.

TRIP How to chair a project...and write a CPG :

i Z

Chery] Cushman and Mr TypO! ! ! A Job

Mai_ne hav;ag:ree_d to u d

ij":_“.’q‘f,“;u?;fp‘{;f;' Last months newsletter had a few errors in it! we b one

contact Cheryl. Lers fix those right pow. h y

Aimee

Paul Coehlo helped tremendously with the Dawn
Clam Bake. and Carl.
Chris Hebert is now chairing degrees of The beer
Jaycees.. tastlng
And last but not least..... was

Bob Webster never drank to much Yahooev!!!

SUCCESS.
Don't Forget about....

4
3
3
%
: 3
=
s S 2 o

A 4 7 R

IFOXBOROI
-amaveeeS



CASCADES (SLOPESIDE!) CONDOS
3 DAY LIFT TICKET.....BEER & WINE

FRIDAY NIGHT PIZZA PARTY

$227.00 PER PERSON

DEPOSIT OF $50.00 EACH IS DUE
BY NOVEMBER 13, 1995
CHECKS: SUNDAY RIVER SKI RESORT
GIVE TO: CHERYL CUSHMAN 543-6983

FOXBORO
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT

SEPTEMBER, 1995

ACTIVATION
TEE SHIRTS...

CATHY FICKEY
is working on getting new
ideas for Tees. In the
meantime, if you have not
received a shirt and have
worked on a project lately,
give her a call and she will
be glad to give you one.

CALL NIGHT...

DEB MURRAY
This will take place October
2nd and 3rd. Dave Brown
has offered Liberty Mutual
to hold this project. Deb has
been busy calling the roster
for help. Hopefully we will
be seeing new faces at the
October G.M. and at the
Haunted House.

DIRECT MAIL
CAMPAIGN...
CHAIRMAN
NEEDED

Steve and 1 have been
playing around with the idea
of a direct mail campaign. to
get new members. If you
have any suggestion, please
contact either Steve or
myself
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SECRETARY'S REPORT
Chris Heben

New Chairpersons

Steve Krug - Sand for Seniors Doug Leschak - Elder's Day
Bill Maddestra - Chnistmas Trees Cathv Hickey - Vollevball Clinic

‘ Sunshine Commitiee
Flowers were sent to the family of Lynne Catalano. to express our condolences on the
loss of Lynne's grandfather.
Alsa. flowers were sent to Jim Philbin and family, 10 congratulate them on the birth of

their new baby girl.

Corrections to September Wise Fox

Project of the Month - Cable Ad (John O'Neill)
Javeee of the Month - Lvnn Butler S~

g
Haunted House Executive Committee - Mark Emery. Beth Finch. Sandy Smith. Patu
“O'Hara. ahd Dave Brown. *y

' CONGRATULATIONS TO.
Bob Hickey and his Road Race comminee - | hear they raised over 56.000 for Joe
McGrath and his
familyv. Great work. people!
Our newest member. Lauren Bonneau-Krug. wife of our veny own illustrious board
member, Steve
Welcome. Lauren!

RED ALERT from Haunted House chairperson. Beth Finch ( aka Beth Binchi. in

lgospeak ) - All members will be recerving calls from the manpower commitiee: be ready
to volunteer vour time (no excuses will be accepted! ). Seriously. folks. this 1s THE ume
10 show that much-taiked about Javcee spinit. Forget living a normal life for a while. just

"come on down'"

SEPTEMBER MEMBERSHIP AWARDS

Project of the Month - Concerts on the Common (Lynn Butler)
lavcee of the Month - Peier Sorrow
Frog of the Month - Paul Coelho. for the mfamous "Lobsiergais " Scandal’

aycees MEMBER OF THE UNITED STATES JAYCEES
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WAYS AND MEANS

HI,
AS T SAID AT THE LAST GM I GOT A PRINTER FOR MY COMPUTER SO I DON'T
HAVE TO WAIT UNTIL MY SECRETARY CAN GET TO THE OFFICE TO PRINT IT
OUT. BUT, I MUST THANK PAULA FOR ALL THOSE TIMES SHE RUSHED HOME
WITH MY REPORT BEFORE THE BOARD MEETING.

HAUNTED HOUSE- MS. BETH FINCH MONTH OF SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER

WELL THROUGH MY BUSY SCHEDULE 1 HAVE BEEN ABLE TO WALK THE HOUSE
AND MEET WITH MOST OF THE ROOM CHAIRS AND THEY ARE VERY EXCITED
WITH THE HOUSE THIS YEAR. A LOT OF WORK IS GOING ON IN THE HOUSE
AND THEIR IS EVEN MORE TO BE DONE SO STOP BY AND TALK TO BETH, JOE
CATALANO OR EVEN PETER SARROW. WE HAVE A TOTAL OF 13 ROOMS 12
INSIDE AND 1 OUTSIDE SO STOP BY AND CHECK IN WITH THE ROOM CHAIRS
AND SEE IF YOU CAN MAYBE ACT IN ONE OF THE ROOMS FOR A NIGHT OR
TWO.

SO HERE IS THE SCOOP AND THE SCHEDULE FAMILY NIGHT IS OCT. 12 AND
THE HOUSE OFFICIALLY OPENS 13,14,15,19,20.21,22,26,27,28,29 AND THE
30th. . SO, TURN YOUR ANSWERING MACHINE ON, OR STAY'BY YOUR PHONE SO
THAT YOU CAN GET YOUR MANPOWER CALL THAT IS COMING! AND GIVE US
YOUR LIFE FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER.

CHRISTMAS TREE SALES-BILL MADDESTRA NOVEMBER 25 TO DECEMBER 23

WELL WOULD YOU BELIEVE IT, THE TREES WERE ORDERED THREE WEEKS AGO
AND THEY WILL BE COMING IN NOVEMBER 25. SO AT THE NEXT GM WE WILL
BE HAVING A CALENDER THERE FOR EVERYONE TO SIGN THEIR NAME TO A DAY
OR TWO. SO REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR LITTLE PLANNER BOOK.SO THAT WE
CAN GET ALL THE DAYS BOOKED.

CHILI FESTIVAL- TERESA DEVLIN DECEMBER 31

WELL I HAVE TALKED TO TERESA AND SHE IS GOING TO START MAKING PHONE
CALLS IN THE NEAR FUTURE FOR A MEETING ON OCT 10TH (MEETING SITE TO
BE DETERMINED). (BACKGROUND INFORMATION) I TALK TO THE FIRE CHIEF
AT FOUNDERS DAY ABOUT A JOINT EFFORT TO RAISE MONEY FOR THE TWO
GROUPS. BY RUNNING A CHILI CONTEST "WHO MAKES THE BEST CHILI IN
THE TOWN OF FOXBOROUGH" THE JUDGES COULD BE A GROUP OF
FOXBOROUGH'S FINEST FIRE FIGHTERS OR USE THE COMMUNITY. THIS WILL
: TAKE PLACE DURING FIRST NIGHT FESTIVITIES SO WE WILL ALSO BE
: GETTING MORE EXPOSURE WITH THE TOWN.

| FOXBORO I
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